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Flowers are in full 
bloom, and the crack of  
bats hitting baseballs 
signals that spring 
is upon us! Can you 
believe we’ve already 
completed the first 
three memorable 
months of 2025? Time 
truly flies when we’re 
having fun and creating 
lasting memories.

Happy Passover and 
Easter to everyone! 
May this season of 
renewal and celebration  
bring joy to you and 
your families.

Let’s take a moment to reflect on the incredible events  
we’ve shared so far. On March 14th, the day before 
the Ides of March, we hosted a lively Toga Party 
Beef and Beer. The event, chaired by our very own 
Noble Raymond Bloemker and Lady Samantha, was 
a delightful blend of entertainment from Noble Kyle 
Venick, savory roast beef, veggie burgers, and vibrant 
Roman-themed fun. Half the attendees dressed in 
togas, competing for the “best dressed” title, and 
everyone enjoyed capturing memories against a 
Roman-themed backdrop. The laughs kept coming 
with the hilarious “Not-So-Newlywed Game,” hosted 
by Kyle Venick, featuring Divan couples and our 
Membership Chairman Stu Konefsky with Lady  
Debbie. It was a night filled with camaraderie and 
belly-aching laughter!

The end of March also saw the second installment of 
our Cards, Cigar, and Whiskey Night, following the 
success of February’s gathering. Each of these Friday 
evening get-togethers has brought over 15 Shriners 
together to relax, enjoy fellowship, and perhaps even 
pick up a new card game. We’re growing these events 
as a fun, informal way to connect with fellow Shriners 
and prospective Masons. Mark your calendars for the 
next gatherings on April 25th, May 30th, and June 
27th! At just $15, which includes food and drinks, 

Spring Has Sprung

Illustrious Sir  
Michael S. Feldsher 

Potentate 2025

these evenings are an unbeatable way to unwind and 
strengthen the bonds of brotherhood. Spread the 
word and join us!

At the time of this writing, we’re especially excited 
about our upcoming Breakfast with the Bunny,  
Easter Carnival, and Easter Egg Hunt, happening 
the day before Easter. With even more thrilling  
carnival games than last year, free digital photos with 
the Easter Bunny, and an Easter Egg hunt for children  
under 12, this event promises to be one of our biggest 
community celebrations. 

On May 10th, the evening before Mother’s Day, we’re 
thrilled to host a Murder Mystery Night, featuring 
award-winning entertainment by The Murder Mystery  
Company and mouthwatering BBQ from Sweet Lucy’s 
Smokehouse. At just $49.99 per person, this evening 
of suspense, laughter, and delicious food is an  
incredible value—perfect for a memorable night out 
with your loved ones. Tickets are going fast, so help 
us spread the word far and wide!

On May 21st, we’ll hold a Ceremonial and Business 
Meeting to welcome new Shriners. This is a pivotal 
moment for them, and your attendance will showcase 
the strength of our community and highlight all that 
makes the Shrine special. Let’s give our new members  
the warmest welcome possible! Kindly RSVP to help 
us manage costs, and don’t forget to refer any  
prospective candidates to Membership Chairman  
Stu Konefsky. Exciting incentives await!

Lastly, a heartfelt thank you to all Nobles and Ladies 
for your unwavering support in making 2025  
extraordinary. A special shoutout to HP&P Ray 
Bloemker for his leadership in chairing multiple 
events, and to our Recorder, Illustrious Sir Gary Davis 
and Lady Cheryl, for their guidance to Dana and I.  
It’s your dedication that makes all this possible.

Together, we are creating a vibrant, welcoming 
community full of fellowship, fun, and unforgettable 
experiences. Your presence at these events is not only 
appreciated but essential to their success. Let’s  
continue to thrive, grow, and make memories that will  
last a lifetime. Again, thank you all for your support!
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NEXT FEZ DEADLINE: 
July/August Issue . . . June 1, 2025

All articles not submitted electronically may 
not be published as submitted due to possible 

errors that may occur during translation.

UPCOMING DEADLINES: 
SEP/OCT: AUG 1, 2025  •  NOV/DEC: OCT 1, 2025

The official bi-monthly publication of the LuLu Shriners.

5140 Butler Pike, Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 
Phone: 610-828-9050 • Website: www.lulushriners.org

Designer: The Homer Group 
2605 Egypt Road, Trooper, PA 19403 

Phone: 610-539-8400
All articles and ads must be submitted electronically  

to: fez@lulushriners.org
We would like to thank everyone who has submitted  

articles and photos.

OFFICIAL CALL OF
THE POTENTATE

Notice is hereby given that LuLu Shriners will 
hold a business meeting and ceremonial at the 
time and place shown below for the transaction  

of such business that may come before the 
temple. Please RSVP a week before so we have  

an accurate count for dinner. Remember to 
bring your dues card so you can be scanned in.

Wednesday, May 21, 2025
6 PM Dinner – 7 PM Meeting

	 By:	 Attest:
Ill. Sir Michael S. Feldsher	 Gary Davis, P.P.
	 Potentate	 Recorder



Spring has finally arrived, and 
winter’s crusty grey is being 
replaced with green. They say 
that “April showers bring May 
flowers” but as we expected this 
past winter to last, everything 
seems to have bloomed early. 
As we went into April many of 
our ’25 projects were underway 

or recently completed. Our Pote’s social events were 
enjoyed by all who attended. Future events are being 
planned, and rentals are coming in to fill our open 
weekends. Now, as we move into May & June, the 
fruits of our labors are taking bloom. Your Divan  
collectively works hard towards making LuLu the 
Pearl she is named after.

As I said in my last article, one of the major projects 
we planned for 2025 is retrofitting our front lawn 
sign (the bottom section) with LED digital panels on 
both sides. It has been in discussion for a long while. 
This year, since we are using our Merrymac Room 
for more events, we have decided to install dimmable 
down lighting. They will give the room a different 
atmosphere from the classroom we were used too. 
Many thanks go out to Noble Phil Walter and Ill. Sir 
Ed Blum, P.P., for their efforts. 

Wouldn’t it be nice to be able to show off our Unit 
Rooms at our next (or a future) Ceremonial? Perhaps 
candidates would be more interested in joining units 
if they could see some of the history and a more 

Recorder’s Ramblings
By: Ill. Sir Gary Davis, P.P.
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Gary Davis, P.P.. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Recorder
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Timothy N. Bossert . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Treasurer
treasurer@lulushriners.org

Jaime Green. .  Administrative Assistant 
jaime@lulushriners.org

LULU STAFF

personal meeting space at LuLu. There is even some 
talk of converting one of the rooms to a functioning 
Masonic Lodge room.

By now, you have probably heard that LuLu received 
a sizable distribution from the estate of the late Ill. Sir 
Roy (and Lady Sharon) Knauth, Past Potentate 2000. 
We are planning to continue his wishes by using a 
small portion to complete the pavilion that he was 
instrumental in installing. He even sold bricks to raise 
funds for it and the plaque is hanging in the Merrymac  
room. It will be named “the Knauth Pavilion” to 
honor them. It is also planned that the remainder will 
be used to offset the very great cost in repaving our 
property, something that is certainly needed.

Many of our members are working in many ways to 
improve the facility, making it more precious for our 
Nobility to proudly enjoy.

In the meantime, if you happen to be at the Shrine 
on a Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday, stop by the 
office and say hello.



5

The weather rock was dry and the parade was held. 
Quaker City/Montgomery Co. Fez mobile led the LuLu 
contingent followed by four cars of the motor unit. 
The hospital float was pulled by Ill. Sir Dan Scheetz 
with Chief Rabban Hilary Kaufman waving to the 
crowds. Dominic Pergolino towed the green shrine 
float with Scottie-ho and Paul Feigel Sr. PP. There 
was plenty of room for others to ride on the float, so 
please join us May 24 in Marcus Hook or May 26 in 
Bensalem.

Fallsington Parade

2025 PARADE SCHEDULE

Marcus Hook  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . May 24
Bensalem  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . May 26
Ocean City  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . May 31
Rosemount .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . July 4
MASA  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Sept. 6
Haverford .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Oct 4
Lwr Makefield . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Nov 8
Mayfair  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Nov 23
Bristol .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Nov 29
Ambler  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Dec 6

Please Share With
Your Ladies! 

Hi Ladies. The Daughters of the Nile is hosting a 
Meet and Greet on Wednesday, May 14, 2025, 
at 7 PM in Room 5 at LuLu Shrine. This informal 
gathering is open to members as well as  
non-members who would like to learn about our 
organization. 

Qualifications for membership are as follows: 
women 18 years of age or older, who are 
related by birth or marriage to a Shriner, Master 
Mason, or Daughter of the Nile, or is a majority 
member in Good Standing of a Masonic-related 
organization for girls; or who was a patient, with 
or without Shrine or Masonic relationship, at a 
Shriners Children’s facility. 

This is going to be a very casual event with light  
refreshments. If you plan to attend, please 
contact me on my cell at 215-317-4711. If you 
are unable to attend, but would like to have a 
conversation, then please contact me on that 
same number. 

We are all looking forward to meeting you!

Cheryl Davis, Queen 
Allah Temple No. 28

ATTENTION NOBLES
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Come  and bring one of your  authentic “Ethnic” foods! 

Saturday, June 21th at 6:00 PM 

LuLu Shrine Center  
5140 Butler Pike, Plymouth Meeting, PA. 19426 

 
                                          Join us for an evening of good eating and fun.  
 
            Cost:   $10.00/ person with Ethnic Dish for approximately 15 people 

                         $15.00/ person without food contribution 

            BYOB (Camels milk and set ups provided) 

            Dress is Casual 

50/50 
 

  Chairperson: Thomas A Spoltore/Linda Murray 
  Co - Chair:    Michael Chaykowski/ Jackie Chaykowski 
 

*** We will be using chafing racks and sternos to heat food. We will have 
aluminum trays available or you can bring food prepared  in tray. 

 
          -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

           Please mail in your check/reservaion by June 21st to: 

             LULU Shriners 
             5140 Butler Pike 
                          Plymouth Meeting, PA. 19462 
 
             Checks payable to: LuLu Shriners, Heritage Dinner 
 
            Name: ______________________________________    Home/Cell Phone # ________________________________ 
            Check enclosed for ________________________ 
            Appetizer: ________________________ Entrée: ________________________ Dessert:_______________________ 



8

[ mem-ber-ship ] noun · the state of being a member, 
as of a society or club. · the status of a member. · the 
total number of members belonging to an organization,  
society, etc.

The definition above is from Dictionary.com. It could be  
from any number of dictionaries actually; this is just 
the one that popped up on my search. Unfortunately, 
any way you search it, the word has become a rare 
one over the past several decades.

According to the research done by Robert D. Putnam, 
author of the book: “Bowling Alone”, our society has 
been experiencing a serious decline in membership in 
Societies and Clubs since the 1960’s. What once was a  
badge of honor among our parents and grandparents, 
has deteriorated into a chaotic mess derided by the 
past several generations who have become complacent  
to the benefits of being linked together with like-minded  
others in a formal construct of in-person meetings 
and events designed to further our relationships 
with each other, society and the world in general. 
The internet has become the method of choice for 
social engagement, allowing anonymous banter and 
criticism without social consequence as one can just 
rename themselves on a whim, or choose to slink into 
oblivion by cancelling or blocking that which they find 
distasteful. We have become a society of bullies and 
over- sensitive misfits who get their feelings hurt by 
the inanest subjects and politics. Sometimes to the 
point of destroying entire families in its wake.
	
In Freemasonry in general and our Shrine in  
particular, there was a time not long ago where you 
could witness entire families from generation to  
generation who would follow each other along our 
path of enlightenment and brotherhood cheerfully,  
and with excitement at the prospect of getting 
involved for the greater good. Masons took their oaths  
and obligations seriously and followed through. The 
only competition one would have, was to out-do each 
other with how we could accomplish great things 
within our fraternity. We worked together as a team 
to get things done. There was a time when Past  
Officers would go out of their way to help their  
successors succeed. Divans and Cabiri supported 
their Potentates, and Masons would help in worthy 
endeavors selflessly without hesitation.

Where is our passion for our Fraternity? Fewer 
people show up to meetings, and events. We criticize 
other brothers or Nobles, or we hear cries of “things 
are too expensive” and yet, many of our members 
extol each other about their latest exotic vacation or 
purchase. Since when has our Shrine been about the 
“cost of participation?” What about the enormous 
cost of lack of commitment? The lack of support of 
our fellows! As one Noble has said to me more than 
once…”We are experiencing the high cost of low 
expectations”.

It was not that long ago that we had contingents of 
Patrol Members, Shepherds, Clubs and Units galore. 
We had a String Band, Oriental Band, and a Concert  
Band. We established the first Legion of Honor, the 
first Mounted Guard in Shrinedom…at LuLu! At 
one point we had well over 8,000 members in our 
Shrine. Clubs were packed with members eager to get 
together and spend time with each other and make 
things happen.

I was asked to help by taking an appointment and 
serve as Member Chair this year. I do not take these 
requests lightly. So, when I was asked how many new 
members I thought we should strive for, I took a long 
look at our membership over the past several years. 
To say I was alarmed would be an understatement. 
We are losing more members than we bring in each 
year to such an extent that we are in peril. From the 
Black Camel, to apathy, to not engaging interested 
Masons and new members, our numbers are slipping 
away at an alarming rate. Last year we had less than 
20 new members join LuLu. We lost over twice that 
number. How can this be? 

My answer to the question was: 100 new members 
for 2025.

We are a part of Shrine History. We have made 
a difference with our Shepherds, our events, our 
participation on the Shriners Children’s board not 
to mention the numerous parades, and awards 
bestowed upon us over more than a century of service 
to the Shrine and thousands of children! This should 
be an easy number to achieve. It’s only 10 members 
per month and yet we are struggling. So, the next

(continued on page 21)

Membership   
By Stuart Konefsky, Membership Chairman
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On the last Sunday 
in February at the 
Center at Hampton 
House the LuLu 
Klownz entertained 
Autistic individuals 
from their teens to 
over 50 years old. 
This is the second 
time that an event 
was held with the  
support of the clowns.

During the event, there was dancing, balloons being 
shared, and food served. There was a guitarist, and 
music from a play list. It was held in the community 
room at the Huntingdon Valley Library.

What was appreciated by everyone was the  
camaraderie among the guests. Everyone was dancing.  
It was the first time I had seen balloons two to three 
feet in diameter. They were being tossed around, and 
it was wonderful.

Ill. Sir Douglas (Finky) Fink, PP, was the contact for 
everyone. We also want to thank the ladies that came 
and helped. They set up, served the food, and then 
helped with the cleanup.
 

Working Together Creates a Wonderful Event   
By Dennis Gold

It would be outstanding if this type of event could be 
replicated with other groups. All it takes is a little 
effort by those who care, and it can happen. There 
are many groups in our communities that would like 
some time together with a little bit of entertainment 
and socializing.

News from the 
MOTOR UNIT

By: Ill. Sir Paul Feigel, P.P.

After several false starts, Noble Arthur 
Litman, President, will host the Motor 
Unit meeting at his new house in May. 
The Super Bowl Party held in February  
had a good showing even though 
the hometown Eagles caused many 
people to stay home. Thanks to Noble 
Joel and Lady Barbara Wolfert for 
the vittles and the Birds kicking KC’s 
pride, a good time was had by all  
who attended.

We still meet the second Thursday 
of every month in the Motor Unit 
Room in the basement of LuLu, enter 
through the kitchen. If you have a 
motorcycle, antique vehicle or just like 
to parade, please join us.
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Friend to Friend has always been the best way to 
encourage the survival and growth of any organization.  
This is true of Masonry and the Shrine. The concept 
is often referred to in business as “word of mouth.” 
Friend to Friend is more than just “word of mouth.” 
Trust between friends is an integral element in  
Freemasonry. When two men trust one another, that 
bond will enable them to move forward with actions.
 
Trust between friends is essential, but the subject 
of their actions is just as important. Freemasonry 

and the Shriners are subjects that have substance 
and value. Modern-day speculative Masonry is the 
world’s largest and oldest fraternal organization. It is 
no exaggeration that Masonry has a moral compass 
that helped the United States’ founding fathers form a 
more perfect union. Another perfect union combines 
friendship with trust between men as they discuss 
how Masonry and the Shrine can contribute to a 
happy and fulfilling life.

Masonry is the foundation on which the Shrine  
was built. The Shrine is not a substitute for Masonry  
but enhances its value in life. The Shrine brings  
additional fun, fellowship, and service to Masonry.

LuLu Shriners has several social clubs and many 
clubs and units that enable much camaraderie among 
the participants, often both men and their ladies.

We thank R. W. Grand Master Larry A. Derr for 
allowing LuLu to use the Grand Lodge of Pennsylvania  
Friend to Friend program cover in this article. 

Friend to Friend   
By Hilary A. Kaufman, Chief Rabban

Visit our website  
often to stay informed  
of the latest news and  
upcoming events:

www.lulushriners.org
Or go to our website with our QR Code above 
by taking a picture with a smart phone
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2025 FALL MASA SESSION 
Thursday, September 4th 

to 
Sunday, September 7th 

“HEART OF VIRGINIA BEACH” 
_____________________________________________

Please join us for the annual Fall MASA Convention. We will be staying at the Holiday 
Inn Express, 2607 Atlantic Avenue, Virginia Beach on this four day, three night Shrine 
Caravan. It is sure to provide fun for the whole family.  
This package includes a large hospitality room, special lunch after the parade, hot break-
fast each morning, complimentary parking for one car, heated pool and hot tub with 
MASA registration per couple. Children under six are free. 
  

PPlleeaassee  ffiillll  iinn  tthhee  tteeaarr--ooffff  bbeellooww  aanndd  mmaaiill  wwiitthh  aa  $$440000..0000  ppeerr  rroooomm  ddeeppoossiitt  ttoo  rreesseerrvvee  yyoouurr  ssppaaccee. 
    Stay is not point eligible. 

 

  
PPAACCKKAAGGEE  PPRRIICCEESS::                                                                                                                                        IIllll..  SSiirr  GGaarryy  DDaavviiss,,  PP..PP..    
                                aanndd  LLaaddyy  CChheerryyll 
CCoouuppllee…………....$$880000..0000                      HHoouussiinngg  CChhaaiirrmmaann   
SSiinnggllee………………$$770000..0000                   
HHoossppiittaalliittyy  OOnnllyy……$$9999..0000               MMaakkee  cchheecckkss  ppaayyaabbllee  ttoo::                    
AAdddd’’ll  NNiigghhtt  ……$$220000..0000                                                                LLuuLLuu  SShhrriinneerrss  
                          55114400  BBuuttlleerr  PPiikkee  
  RR..SS..VV..PP                      PPllyymmoouutthh  MMeeeettiinngg,,  PPAA  1199446622    
      $$440000..0000  DDeeppoossiitt                                     CCaallll  ffoorr  IInnffoo::  
        bbyy  JJuullyy  1155tthh                                                        221155--331177--00771111  
                                                        
                             HHoossppiittaalliittyy  bbyy:: 
            FFuullll  PPaayymmeenntt  dduuee  bbyy                NNoobbllee  PPeetteerr  GGeerrggoo  aanndd  LLaaddyy  JJeennnniiffeerr  
                  AAuugguusstt  1155tthh     
________________________________________________

       

LLuuLLuu  22002255  MMAASSAA  aatt  VViirrggiinniiaa  BBeeaacchh  
I/we would like to reserve _____room(s) for MASA.  My check in the amount of $________________is enclosed.

Noble’s Full Name: ____________________________________________Lady____________________________

Daytime Phone #: _____________________________ Unit/Club:_______________________________________

Special Request: ______________________________________________________________________________

Send payments to: LuLu Shrine, 5140 Butler Pike, Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462
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Hello brother Shriners, family and friends. Here we 
are in the middle of 2025. It seems like yesterday that 
I was writing an article for the January /February Fez.

Last week Jacquie and I transported Jayden Kavetski 
, his nurse and his Grandmother to the hospital for a 
Doctor’s visit and his occupational therapy. When we 
picked him up at his house, he had a painting that his 
nurse Ruth and Jayden created. The painting was a 
donation to the Hospital for an auction that was being 
held for Operation Smile. 

The picture to the right was taken in the lobby before 
he presented it to the hospital.
 
Jayden is an amazing young man who was paralyzed 
in a car accident a couple years ago. He is a truly 
amazing young man with a heart of gold.

Over this past weekend Stephanie Stahl from CBS 
news ran an article about our Motion analysis lab. 
It was very informative and if you ever get chance 
to tour the hospital you should stop into the Motion 
Analysis lab to see it for yourself.

Motion analysis is a technology that uses data to help 
analyze how a child walks and moves, Shriners  
Children’s uses high-speed cameras, reflective markers,  
force platforms and muscle sensors to to record a 
child’s movement patterns. The data is then analyzed 
using computer-generated imagery similar to what 
you might see in a video game, to model the child’s 
gait and allow doctors to compare it to a patient  
without gait differences. Shriners Children’s Corporate  

Hospital Rounds
By: Ill. Sir Edward D. Blum, PP, Board of Governors Associate Member

Director of Motion Analysis Centers Ross Chafetz, PT,  
D.P.T., Ph.D., MPH, said the technology allows doctors  
to pinpoint exactly where the problem is and more 
accurately determine the best course of treatment.

“We are the largest network of motion analysis  
centers in the world under one department,” said 
Ross Chafetz, corporate doctor of motion analysis 
centers for Shriners Children’s.

Are You Getting Our Emails?
Scan this to go to our 
website, go to the  
bottom of the page 
and follow directions to 
“Join Our Mailing List”. 
It’s easy.

Know Someone 
Who Would  
Really Enjoy  
Becoming  
a Shriner?
Scan to get him a  
LuLu petition.
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Legion of Honor
By: Gary M. Portnoy, PC

To visit our website, scan this  
QR Code with your cell phone.

Commander . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Dominic Pergolino
1st Lt Commander . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Anthony Carroll
2nd Lt Commander. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Russel Combs    
3rd Lt Commander. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Open
Finance Officer. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gary M. Portnoy, PC
Adjutant . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gary M. Portnoy, PC
Captain of Rifles. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gary M. Portnoy, PC
Lt of Colors. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  …Richard Rodgers, PC
Steward. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Open
Photographer. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Davis Phelps/Al Serota
Chaplain . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Tom Spoltore

2025 LEGION OF HONOR OFFICERS

Greetings Military Retirees and Dependents,
 
NO NEED TO COME TO THE BASE IN PERSON TO 
RENEW YOU ID CARD! As long as your ID card has 
not expired and you have a DS-Logon account you 
can request a replacement ID Card.
 
If you are retired from the military and require a 
new ID Card you can now do it online and have the 
card mailed to you.  This is new.  In the past getting 
appointments at Biddle Air National Guard Base has 
been challenging. 
  
// SIGNED //
Paul H. Vezzetti, Colonel, USAF (Retired)
Retiree Activities Office, Volunteer
215.323.7135 - RAO Office
111 ATKW, RAO Office, Bldg. 203, Room 168
Biddle Air National Guard Base, Horsham, Pa 19044

Uniforms

Local Source of  
Uniforms for LOH:

•	 3019 Darnell Road 
Philadelphia, PA 19154

	 (215) 673-7211

9TH ANNUAL 
MILITARY RETIREES 

APPRECIATION DAY 2025
All Branches Welcome
SAVE THE DATE! 

Saturday 12 July 2025 0900-1400
Call In and Register! 

Event Hosted at Military & Family Readiness

INFORMATIONAL SEMINARS & RESOURCES
Learn about changes in Veteran benefits, 

Healthcare systems, Military Family Programs, 
and Much More!

COMPLIMENTARY LITE LUNCH PROVIDED

Location:  
Bldg. #335 1364 Griffiss Street/Dock 3 
BIDDLE AIR NATIONAL GUARD BASE, 

HORSHAM, PA 19044-5203
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Energizing Brands Through  
Strategic Marketing and  

Sales Approaches 

BRANDING & 
DESIGN

WEBSITE 
DEVELOPMENT

INBOUND 
MARKETING

TRADITIONAL 
MEDIA

2605 Egypt Road  |  Trooper, PA 19403  |  610.539.8401  |   energy@navitasmarketing.com

www.navitasmarketing.com

2605 Egypt Road  |  Trooper, PA 19403  |  610.539.8400  |  homer@homergroup.com

Proud Designers and  

Developers of  

LuLu’s Award-Winning  

Website and Newsletter

www.homergroup.com
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Thursday, September 18, 2025
6:00 pm – 9:00 pm

1 Riverside Drive, Camden, NJ 08103
Tickets: Adults $85 | Youth $50

The event will include food, drinks and a private experience to
wander around the aquarium while supporting our mission.

New and exciting things are planned for this year!  
Join us by purchasing a ticket, donating an auction item or selecting

a sponsorship package that will benefit our patients. 

Help us impact more children’s lives now and in the future. 

Visit ShrinersPhillyEvent.org for more information.
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Across the Sights and Along the 
Lines of the LuLu Rod and Gun Club
By: Gary M. Portnoy

Scan with your  
Cell Phone

President: Granville Ungerleider
609-923-5587 | granvilleu@gmail.com
1st VP: Ray Bloemker, Jr.
215-669-1399 | bloemkerbuilders@yahoo.com
2nd VP: John Palumbo 
215-285-3036 | ipdecis1@gmail.com
Secretary: Chas Pierro
610-299-5696 | chaspierro42@gmail.com
Treasurer: Jim Rowden
610-639-6813 | jrowden@comcast.net
Webmaster/Communications: Gary Portnoy 
215-882-1376 | gmportnoy@verizon.net

2025 OFFICERS “Keep your 
lines wet  
and your 

powder dry!”

We meet on the 4th Thursday of each month at  
7 p.m. in Room 5. Visit our updated Website at
https://sites.google.com/site/lulurodandgunclub

Fishing Trips/Beaver Run
Early April 6-8 three-day trip to private Beaver Run 
Fishing and Hunting Club, Dingman’s Ferry, PA. It 
looks as if the participants had a terrific trip. Lots of 
trout caught.

Jim Rowden with a 
beautiful pair of trout. 
I hear that they do not 
taste like chicken, but 
they are very mild and 
fresh tasting.

I’m pretty sure that Chas 
talked that trout into 
jumping onto his hook.

Hanging out in the lodge 
after a tough day of 
fishing.

Pistol and Rifle Teams
The Rod & Gun Club will be organizing a pistol team 
and a rifle team to compete in competitions. All 
those that are interested please contact the President 
Granville Ungerleider.

Sporting 
Clays
Sporting Clay 
shoots depending 
on the weather, 
will begin again 
in March unless 
more favorable 
weather occurs sooner at Lehigh Valley Sporting 
Clays, 2750 Limestone Street, Coplay, PA.

Dues
Dues are now due please send to Ray Swenson at this 
time until the new Treasurer gets up to speed.

Indoor Pistol 
Shooting
Every other Monday 
at Conestoga Rod & 
Gun Club on Street Rd., 
Trevose, PA. Contact 
Club P.P. Tom Spoltore 
(taspolt@gmail.com) for 
information.
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SAVE THE DATE! 

ANNUAL LULU LADIES LUNCHEON 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2025 

FLYER WILL APPEAR IN THE NEXT 2 ISSUES OF THE FEZ 

 

 

question becomes: How do we to achieve this goal?

The answer is complex, yet simple. All of us as  
Freemasons have an extended network. Between 
Lodges, and other Masonic groups we have a huge 
assortment of brethren in our Oasis that could not 
only benefit from what LuLu has to offer in general, 
but what LuLu can offer them. The easy answer is 
“what we do to help Shriner’s Children”. But don’t 
forget that we offer many opportunities that include 
our spouses and families. We really need to improve 
how we get that message out.

More importantly, every Noble needs to be proactive.  
Every Shriner should have a petition available and 
bring in a candidate. At minimum one a year. Our 
Officers, our Divan members should be setting the 
example by bringing in at least one petition per month.  
Our “Ambassadors” should be doing the same. Then, 
we need to engage our candidates and keep them close. 

If we are to achieve anything in our Shrine, we need to  
show up, stop complaining, get involved and support 
our glorious Fraternity. 

Only then are we going to thrive in 2025…and beyond.

Membership (continued from page 10) 
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William Mackey. . . . . . . . . . . .             5/2

William J McCarthy. . . . . . . . .          5/2

Robert G Kostaras Sr. . . . . . . .        5/2

Joel C Wolfert. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               5/3

Jeffrey F Templeton. . . . . . . . .          5/3

William G Hyndshaw Jr. . . . . .       5/4

Richard P Weber Sr. . . . . . . . .          5/4

Richard D Fitch. . . . . . . . . . . .             5/7

Jonathan P Scheer. . . . . . . . . .           5/9

Carl R Burich. . . . . . . . . . . . .              5/10

Steven Cohen. . . . . . . . . . . . .              5/10

Joshua D Scoll Dpm. . . . . . . .         5/10

Brian D Deaver . . . . . . . . . . .            5/10

Barry M Rothman . . . . . . . . .          5/12

John J Duffy. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               5/14

Edwin S Foody. . . . . . . . . . . .             5/15

Kenneth Leider . . . . . . . . . . .            5/16

Robert J Taylor . . . . . . . . . . .            5/17

Robert R Cassel . . . . . . . . . . .            5/18

William H Herrmann Jr. . . . .      5/18

James D Amos. . . . . . . . . . . .             5/18

Joseph L Covell . . . . . . . . . . .            5/19

Gary Davis P.P. . . . . . . . . . . .            5/20

Joseph J Spera. . . . . . . . . . . .             5/20

Rodney Maranville. . . . . . . . .          5/20

Richard T Moll. . . . . . . . . . . .             5/21

James Schmidt Jr. . . . . . . . . .           5/21

Henry Ford . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               5/21

Edward J Campanella . . . . . .       5/21

Jonathan L Guba. . . . . . . . . .           5/21

Leonard Brownstein . . . . . . .        5/22

Scott R Loev. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               5/22

Thomas W Smith Jr. . . . . . . .         5/23

Erik S Litt. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 5/23

Hilary A Kaufman . . . . . . . . .          5/24

Bruce Blum P.P.. . . . . . . . . . .            5/24

Bradford Gajkowski. . . . . . . .         5/24

Eugene J McGovern Jr. . . . . .       5/24

Michael Conklin. . . . . . . . . . .            5/24

Richard E Rodzwic. . . . . . . . .          5/25

Frank Kibler Sr . . . . . . . . . . .            5/25

Joseph H Cain Jr.. . . . . . . . . .           5/25

David J Kleinguenther. . . . . .       5/27

Joseph A Arnold. . . . . . . . . . . 5/29

Carl Goldstein . . . . . . . . . . . .             5/29

Charles C Beck. . . . . . . . . . . .             5/30

William E Bean . . . . . . . . . . .            5/30

David W Caddick. . . . . . . . . .           5/30

Ayyappan G Nair. . . . . . . . . .           5/30

John K Saltzgueber . . . . . . . .         5/30

David E Bischoff. . . . . . . . . . .            5/31

Domenic C Marcellino Jr. . . .     5/31

★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  M A Y  B I R T H D A Y S  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★

We are asking you to support our 
FEZ magazine this year by placing  
an ad. Every year the cost of 
production goes up a little more. 
We would appreciate any help 
you can give us in defraying these 
costs and support your Temple 
with your ad.

The FEZ is published six times 
per year. It is distributed to all our 
members. It is also placed on our 
LuLu Shriners website where it 
can be viewed by the public.

Help Support the FEZ by Placing an Ad
AD SIZES AVAILABLE (Black & White or Color) — 6X PER YEAR

SIZE DIMENSIONS B&W COLOR

Full Page 7.25” x 9.25” $1,080 $1,800

Half Page 7.25” x 4.5” (H)
3.5” x 9” (V) $600 $950

1/3 Page 7.25” x 3” $450 $800

1/6 Page 3.5” x 3” $250 $500

1/12 Page
(Business Card) 3.5” x 2” $180 $270



★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  J U N E  B I R T H D A Y S  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★  ★

Eugene H Braeunig Jr . . . . . . .        6/1

Andrew C Featherman. . . . . . .        6/2

Scott W Woehr. . . . . . . . . . . . .              6/2

Laird S Bevitz. . . . . . . . . . . . . .               6/3

Herbert Alfred Schmidt. . . . . .       6/3

John H Green Jr., P.P.. . . . . . .        6/3

Olafs Gaibiselis. . . . . . . . . . . . .              6/4

Melvin C Stein . . . . . . . . . . . . .              6/4

William A Klosz. . . . . . . . . . . .             6/4

Harry R Feigel III. . . . . . . . . . .            6/4

Arthur D Becker. . . . . . . . . . . .             6/5

Adam M Patrick. . . . . . . . . . . .             6/5

William C McGarvey. . . . . . . . .          6/6

Robert J Bateman . . . . . . . . . .           6/6

Harry M Turner Sr. . . . . . . . . .           6/6

John J Warner Jr. . . . . . . . . . .           6/7

Gabriel Goldstein. . . . . . . . . . .            6/8

Alan L Flinn. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                6/9

Stanley P Stahl. . . . . . . . . . . .             6/10

Ernest J Barile IV. . . . . . . . . .           6/10

William C Hophan. . . . . . . . .          6/11

Harry E Wanner III . . . . . . . .         6/11

Anthony J Carroll. . . . . . . . . .           6/12

Andrew F Pincus. . . . . . . . . .           6/12

Craig S Shivers. . . . . . . . . . . .             6/12

Joshua D Henderson. . . . . . .        6/12

Wesley Light . . . . . . . . . . . . .              6/12

William G Savage. . . . . . . . . .           6/13

Vincent D Delaney. . . . . . . . .          6/13

David Jacoby. . . . . . . . . . . . .              6/13

David L Klauder Sr.. . . . . . . .         6/14

Francis X O’Malley. . . . . . . . .          6/14

Chris D Schneider . . . . . . . . .          6/14

Bart Davis . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                6/15

Joseph S Canaris. . . . . . . . . .           6/15

Gordon L Bell. . . . . . . . . . . . .              6/17

Theodore A Ehlke . . . . . . . . .          6/17

John R Douglas . . . . . . . . . . .            6/17

Stephen W Long. . . . . . . . . . .            6/18

Joseph J Ochotny Jr. . . . . . . .         6/20

Robert S Martell. . . . . . . . . . .            6/21

William K Greene. . . . . . . . . .           6/21

Martin P D’Amico. . . . . . . . . .           6/21

James J Diem. . . . . . . . . . . . .              6/22

Dennis S Ziemba. . . . . . . . . .           6/24

Louis T Dolente IV. . . . . . . . .          6/24

Michael F Janoski . . . . . . . . .          6/24

Gazlind Hysko. . . . . . . . . . . .             6/24

Thomas J Scaricaciottoli . . . .     6/25

Norman S Pfeiffer. . . . . . . . . . 6/25

Americo J Santella. . . . . . . . .          6/25

Jeffrey T Rowlands . . . . . . . .         6/25

William G Dickup. . . . . . . . . .           6/26

Thomas A Spoltore. . . . . . . . . 6/26

Carl Levin. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6/27

Joseph A Auteri. . . . . . . . . . .            6/27

Louis A Meier. . . . . . . . . . . . .              6/28

Donald A McMillan . . . . . . . .         6/28

Dennis C Gold . . . . . . . . . . . .             6/28

Martin D Nelson. . . . . . . . . . .            6/28

Joseph Jensen. . . . . . . . . . . .             6/29

Paul C Swanger. . . . . . . . . . .            6/30

Richard J Golashovsky. . . . . .       6/30

Joshua W McKnight. . . . . . . .         6/30
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FORT WASHINGTON, PA 
PERMIT NO. 5140

LULU SHRINERS
5140 Butler Pike 
Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462

Monthly on the first Wednesday, Noon to 1 pm.

Go to https://zoom.us/join
Enter Meeting ID: 862 8413 6115
Enter Passcode: LuLu
Click “Join”

Noble Hilary Kaufman and Lady Andrea Invite You and Your Lady


